
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS AGENDA ITEM REPORT 

Requested Board Meeting Date: January 8 , 2019 
~~----<----'-~~~~~~~~~ 

Title: Medical Insurance for County Employees - Fiscal Year 2019/20 

Introduction/Background: 

Pima County has strategically made benefit changes to help minimize the rising cost of health care. As a result, all of our 
insured employees are now enrolled in a High Deductible Health Plan (HDHP) and most with a Health Savings Account 
(HSA). These plan implementations have continued to provide lowered health care costs for both Pima County and our 

employees. 

Discussion: 

Please refer to the attached memo which outlines the County contribution and the employee rates, as well 
as the Healthy Lifestyle Discounts and HSA contributions. 

Conclusion: 

The County has successfully managed the Health Care Benefits Trust which now has a sizable fund balance. At the end of 
June 2018, the Trust balance was $35 million. Human Resources budgeted approximately $7 million of these funds to pay 
the County portion of HSAs funding for FY2018/19 and plans this funding for FY 2019/20 as well. 

Recommendation: 
It is recommended that the Board of Supervisors adopt the employee benefits package by approving: 

1. Health insurance premiums at the same rate as the current fiscal year. 
2. Dental rates at the same rate for Pima County Dental and at the increased rates for Employers Dental Service. 
3. Up to a $35 per pay period deduction for participating in the HLPD program. 

Fiscal Impact: 

Board of Supervisor District: 
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Department: Human Resources Telephone: 724-2732 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Contact: Gayl Zambo 








